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Summary: 

The council devoted it’s time to discussing several major topics, resulting in a revision of the report on 

Hybrid Online Learning and a formal Class C resolution in support of efforts of UW faculty in the 

University Beyond Bars. Members of the council met with Vice Provost Gerry Baldasty regarding the 

report on Hybrid Online Learning to discuss current efforts in support of the council’s concerns 

expressed in the report and strategies to increase the recognition of faculty efforts in developing these 

courses. A copy of the resolution can be found in the May 16th Faculty Senate Agenda as Exhibit I: 

http://www.washington.edu/faculty/facsen/senate_minutes/12-13/senate_051613.pdf. The copy of the 

report on Hybrid Online Learning is attached to this report as Exhibit A. Vice Provost Baldasty expressed 

an interest in continued work with the council on this matter. 

 

Issues and projects discussed in the council also included the proposed Online Undergraduate Degree 

Completion Initiative, changes to MyPlan, a letter of concern from students regarding textbook costs, 

and potential replacement of Tegrity with Panopto as a lecture recording system. The council was also 

asked its opinion regarding the potential practice of issuing certificates of completion and branding 

courses presented as Massively Open Online Courses by the Vice Provost for Educational Outreach. The 

council unanimously supported a resolution expressing grave concern regarding the effects on the 

quality of teaching if a 20% tuition surcharge was imposed upon international students, effectively 

reducing the number and potential quality of teaching assistants across the university.  

 

Plans for the development of a OEA supported Online Course Evaluation system was discussed 

extensively with particular concern for the potential to see a significant decrease in student response 

rates. Guests from the School of Public Health discussed the practice of requiring the completion of 

online course evaluations before release of grades to students. This method insured a high response 

rate, and was acceptable to the registrar. It did require a significant amount of staff work to implement. 

Tom Lewis volunteered the possibility of developing a system that would automatically integrate the 

recognition of a completed evaluation with release of grades in Catalyst Gradebook. 

 

One issue presented to the council this past year remains unresolved. In late fall, Nana Lowell was 

informed that students from the Information School had provided public access to results of student 

evaluations of courses from a web site with restricted access. The practice of giving online access to 

these evaluations only to individuals with NetIds had been put in place based on discussions in the 

former Faculty Council on Instructional Quality, after discussions with the Attorney General’s office. This 

was done because of two basic concerns, the first being potentially inappropriate use of faculty 

evaluations by individuals not affiliated with the university and restrictions on the publication of 

evaluations of teaching assistants included in the bargaining agreements with their union. An inquiry 

about this matter was referred to the Attorney General’s office for advice about the continued 

http://www.washington.edu/faculty/facsen/senate_minutes/12-13/senate_051613.pdf


appropriateness of restricted access to this information, and remains unresolved at the end of the 

academic year. 

 

Council Members for 2012-13 Academic Year: 

Faculty:  Jan Carline (Chair), Medical Education; Hussein Elkhafaifi, Near East Languages; Robert 

Harrison, Forest Resources; Randall Kyes, Psychology; Linda Martin-Morris, Biology; David Masuda, 

Medical Education; Bruce Nelson, Earth & Space Sciences; Jaime Olavarria, Psychology; Haideh Salehi-

Esfahani, Economics; Dan Turner, Business; Richard Wilkes, Physics; Matthew Yeh, Pathology; Brenda 

Zierler, Nursing 

 

Presidential Designee: Ed Taylor, Vice Provost and Dean, Undergraduate Academic Affairs 

 

Ex-Officio Representatives:  Robert Corbett, PSO; Terry Jankowski, ALUW, Michael Kutz, ASUW, Elise 

Randall, GPSS. 

 

Regular Guests: David Szatmary, Vice Provost, UW Educational Outreach; Tom Lewis, UW-IT; Nana 

Lowell, Office of Educational Assessment; Michael Campion, Academic Affairs, Christine Sugatan, 

Undergraduate Academic Affairs. 
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